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Historic Preservation Services 

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS – Minor Alteration 
ISSUED: June 29, 2023 

EXPIRATION: June 29, 2024 
CSURF 
c/o Josh Wilcox, alm2s 
123 N College Ave, Suite 204 
Fort Collins, CO 80525 
 
Dear Property Owner: 
 
This letter provides you with certification that proposed work to your designated Fort Collins 
landmark property, the Emma Brown/Susan Winter House at 720 W. Prospect Rd. (now 
addressed as 730 W. Prospect Rd.) has been approved by the City’s Historic Preservation 
Division (HPD) because the proposed work appears to be routine in nature with minimal effects 
to the historic resource, and meets the requirements of Chapter 14, Article IV of the Fort Collins 
Municipal Code.   
 
The alterations reviewed include:  

 Replacement of two concrete stoops/stairs to meet building code egress requirements, 
using concrete material and with steel handrails (see attached plans and correspondence) 

o Please keep the design of the steel handrails simple. 
 
Notice of the approved application has been provided to building and zoning staff to facilitate the 
processing of any permits that are needed for the work. Please note that work beyond that 
indicated in your permit application/correspondence requires additional approval.  

 
If the approved work is not completed prior to the expiration date noted above, you may apply 
for an extension by contacting staff at least 30 days prior to expiration. Extensions may be 
granted for up to 12 additional months, based on a satisfactory staff review of the extension 
request. 
 
If you have any questions regarding this approval, or if I may be of any assistance, please do not 
hesitate to contact me.  I can be reached at yjones@fcgov.com or at (970) 224-6045. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Yani Jones 
Historic Preservation Planner 









From: Josh Wilcox
To: Historic Preservation
Cc: Ian Shuff; Maren Bzdek
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Apex/Haven Building 3 Permit Comments
Date: Tuesday, June 27, 2023 10:42:04 AM
Attachments: image001.png

23-0627 - Revised Exterior Stoop Plans.pdf

Hello,
 
I spoke with Maren this morning regarding a comment we received on our permit submittal for Apex/Haven Apartments Building 3. This building is designated historic, and to meet egress requirements we
need to add a stoop at the exterior of both entries to the building. Please see the attached floor plans and elevations for our proposed design, which use similar materials to the existing steps at the exterior
doors as shown from the screenshot below:

 
Please let us know if the designs are acceptable from a historic preservation standpoint, and we will re-submit the plans for permit.
 
Thanks,
Josh
 
Josh Wilcox, Assoc. AIA
Project Manager
 

alm2s
123 N College Ave, Suite 204
Fort Collins, CO 80525
O: (970) 223-1820
C: (970) 661-3693
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